
 

  

 

                             

Friday Bulletin 22nd April 
 
Dear Parents 
 
I hope you have all had chance for some relaxation and family time over the Easter break. 
As you will be aware, on 1st April, the government issued updated Covid guidance. Below 
are some key points from the guidance (https://www.gov.uk/guidance/people-with-
symptoms-of-a-respiratory-infection-including-covid-19) and a summary: 
 
Children and young people with mild symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight 
cough, who are otherwise well, can continue to attend their education setting.  Children 
and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and 
avoid contact with other people, where they can. They can go back to school, college or 
childcare, and resume normal activities when they no longer have a high temperature and 
they are well enough to attend.  It is not recommended that children and young people are 
tested for COVID-19 unless directed to by a health professional.  If a child or young person 
has a positive COVID-19 test result they should try to stay at home and avoid contact with 
other people for 3 days after the day they took the test, if they can. After 3 days, if they feel 
well and do not have a high temperature, the risk of passing the infection on to others is 
much lower. This is because children and young people tend to be infectious to other 
people for less time than adults.  Children and young people who usually go to school, 
college or childcare and who live with someone who has a positive COVID-19 test result 
should continue to attend as normal. 
 
Please note that the statutory requirement for schools to provide work at home for 
pupils isolating has now been withdrawn.  We know that Covid has not gone away and 
it is inevitable that transmission of viruses will occur in busy and densely occupied 
buildings like schools. We will continue to ventilate classrooms and encourage pupils to 
sanitise and wash their hands regularly. In common with many other local schools, we had 
staff absent last term with Covid, most of whom felt quite poorly for a number of days. 
Government guidance for adults who test positive is that they should isolate for 5 days and 
anyone who feels unwell should stay at home. 
 
We hope that the new guidance provides another step along the return to 'normality'. In 
order to keep school running as smoothly as possible, we would politely ask you to keep 
the above in mind when assessing if your child is well enough to be in school. 
 
 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/people-with-symptoms-of-a-respiratory-infection-including-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/people-with-symptoms-of-a-respiratory-infection-including-covid-19


 

  

 

                             

A message from Alex 
 

Thank you for walking along to church yesterday for your Easter Service. 
We enjoyed seeing you and hearing your singing to Mr Priestley’s fine piano playing. 
 
You listened so carefully to Kristy and Dan as they relayed the important Easter message as told in 
the Bible, from the Palm Sunday to Easter Sunday. And you also joined in, with Palm branches, 
shouting Hosanna! and eating of the bread. 
 
Thank you too for welcoming my 8 month old Cocker Spaniel puppy, Banvie. 
‘Banvie' is a Gaelic language name from Scotland and is the name of a local beck. It may mean 
‘queen’ , or so I like to think. 
 
Like you, I think she behaved well and knew church was a special place so was very careful and 
respectful and didn’t try to chase rabbits, which live in the chuchyard. 
 
Hope you have a great Summer term and see you at the Leavers' service later on. 
 
Alex, 
 for St Lawrence church. 

 
Correction  
The After School Club on Mondays will be Summer Crafts and NOT Outdoor Explorers, 
which is scheduled for next half term. 
 
Class 1 Poetry Challenge 
Class 1 are learning poetry to perform.  Please help your child over the coming weeks learn 
some poems that you will find in their book bags.  Many Thanks. 
 
Rugby Kit. 
Please could we remind parents that all football/ rugby kit needs to be returned to school 
after the weekend.  Thank you. 
 
 

 
 
Mr D Priestley 
Headteacher



 

 
  

 

                             

Summary of dates for your diary: 

Friday 13th May   Y6 Patterdale Trip 
Wednesday 18th May  PSHE Day 

 
 

After school club   - Week beginning:  25th April 2022 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Summer Crafts        Thursday – Photography Club 
  
Tuesday –   Sports club                                Friday -  Sports club with Jari   
                                                                         
Wednesday – Razzmatazz drama club 
 
Breakfast Club – 8am or 8.30am (£3 from 8am and 50p from 8.30am)  
Monday     8.00am 8.30am              Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday     8.00am 8.30am                    Friday          8.00am      8.30am  
 
Wednesday    8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions 
 

 

 


